
 

 

St. Elizabeth Seton Parish Mission Statement 

We, the people of St. Elizabeth Seton Parish, as a community united in the spirit 
of Christ, are called to grow in our relationship with Him, to proclaim His 

Gospel and to serve others. We are striving to become a worshiping, loving, 
welcoming and serving faith community. 

THIRD SUNDAY  OF 
EASTER 

 APRIL 30, 2017 

St. Elizabeth Seton Church 

MASSES 
Tuesday to Friday 

8:30 a.m. 
 

Saturday 
5:00 p.m. 

 
Sunday 

8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
(CONFESSION) 

Second and Fourth Saturdays of the month at 
4:00 p.m. in the Church or by appointment. 

4595 Snyder Lane 
Rohnert Park, CA 94928 
(707) 585-3708 (phone) 

(707) 585-1201 (fax) 

PARISH STAFF 
Father John Griffin  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Pastor 
Joe Olsen . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Deacon 
Karen Panfiglio & Mary Thayer . . . . Parish Secretaries 
Mary Grubb . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Bookkeeper 
Liz Black . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .RCIA Catechumenate 
Char Mayclin . . . . . . . . . . . . . Pastoral Ministry Leader 
Char Mayclin . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Religious Education 
Robert Ito . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Senior Youth Director 
Dan and Cynthia Lusk . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Youth in Christ 
Stephanie Bodi . . . . . . . . . .. .Parish Council President 
Dan and Glena Schutz . . . . . . . . . ..Charismatic Prayer 

Office Hours 
Monday to Friday 

9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 
Website: www.st-elizabeth-seton.com 

Email: stelizseton@sbcglobal.net 
 

Religious Education Offices 
Call and leave message: 585-8821 

Youth Group Office: 585-2905 
 

BAPTISM & MARRIAGE 
 Please call the parish office for 

appointments. 
585-3708 



 

 

THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER 
 APRIL 30, 2017  

Pastor’s Note: 
The warmer days of early May are arriving, and the rains 
have nourished the green grass all over the countryside.  
Parish ministries are ending for the summer months.  Our 
next bulletin will be a two week issue.  The Junior Youth 
Group had their final meeting on April 23rd 2017.  Our 
Senior Youth Group will have their final meeting on May 
7th, 2017.   Last Saturday (4/22) we had the celebration of 
First Holy Communion.  In a sense it was the twenty fifth 
celebration of First Holy Communion for me, as my first 
full day at St. Elizabeth Seton was Saturday May 1st, 1993 and there were two 
First Communion Masses.  Bishop Vasa will administer the sacrament of 
confirmation this Saturday (4/29). 
 
Registration for Religious Education 2017-2018 will take place on the weekend 
of August 5 and August 6, 2017.  If you have any questions or concerns 
please contact Char Mayclin, Director of Religious Education at; 
sesreled@yahoo.com 
 
During the summer months, we have had the custom of limiting the weekly 
bulletins to every other weekend.  However, this summer I shall plan to 
terminate the custom by the end of June.  This of course corresponds to my 
retirement and it frees the incoming pastor to make a choice.  This will mean 
that articles and other news items should be submitted (via parish email ; 
stelizseton@sbcglobal.net) for selection well in advance of the expected 
publication date. We like to receive material by Word attachment so that 
adjustments can be more easily made where needed.  Please check the 
Summer Bulletin Schedule which is repeated in this issue.  You may wish to 
check out our parish website once in a while at www.st-elizabeth-seton.com.  
Ordinarily, our parish bulletins are posted within a few days of publication. 
It is still early to be thinking about graduations; however, we do like to print all 
the graduates who can trace their roots here to St. Elizabeth Seton Parish. If you 
have someone who is to graduate from high school or college/university this 
year, please make it known to us. We like to receive material by Word 
attachment so that adjustments can be made more easily where needed. 



 

 

Scriptural Reflection 

 In today’s Gospel two disciples are struggling to make sense of a recent event: the 
death of Jesus. They leave Jerusalem over their shoulder as the place where their hopes 
met with final defeat. When a stranger joins them on the road, they tell the story of 
their disappointment. Jesus, the one they had hoped would set Israel free, is now dead. 
In their story it becomes clear that they cannot hold two things together: their hope in 
Jesus and his death. The death of Jesus cancels out their hope. They feel hopeless and 
helpless. 

  

 The two disciples cannot understand how the death of Jesus can be understood as 
anything more than a tragic end to a life of promise. Like most people they believe that 
if you haven’t achieved what you set out to do before your death, you will never achieve 
it in death itself. When you are dead, it’s too late for everything. Death is the end of the 
road of promise. So the disciples mourn not only the death of Jesus but the death of 
their relationship with him. Now they are ex-disciples of a dead prophet. With faces to 
match their story. 

  

 Only when they have finished their own story does the stranger begin his own. He 
invites them to look at the past again, this time in the light of scripture. He gives a 
wholly different interpretation of the same event as he sees the death of Christ as 
something which was essential for his glory. According to the stranger, the death of 
Jesus was the achievement of his mission – not the collapse of it. 

  

 As the stranger helps the two disciples to make sense of the past in a new light, they 
respond by inviting him to stay with them. When they go in to table they break bread 
together. The stranger gives himself away by giving himself away to them. He is the 
risen Jesus, and he leaves them with hearts that burn and with eyes that see. Not only 
does he help them to interpret the past in their new experience of him as Lord, he gives 
them a new future. They can now face Jerusalem even in the dark, and they return 
there to share their story with others. 

You may wish to check out our parish website once in a while at www.st-
elizabeth-seton.com. Ordinarily our parish bulletins are published within a few 
days of publication. We shall print the names sometime closer to the end of the 
graduation season. 

May the Easter Light of Christ continue to shine its heal rays upon us.  
Fr. John 

P.S. second collection catholic home mission 



 

 

Dates to Remember 

May 2 -  Exposition – 7:30 – 9:00 pm in the Church 
May 5 –  First Friday Exposition – 9:00 am – Church 
May 6 & 7 – Second Offering – Catholic Home Missions 
May 9 –  Knights of Columbus Meeting at 6:00 pm in the Hall Meeting                

    Room 
May 9 –  Women’s Guild Meeting at 7:00 pm in the Large Meeting Room 
May 9 -   Exposition – 7:30 – 9:00 pm in the Church 
May 14 –  Mother’s Day 
May 14 –  May Crowning of our Blessed Mother at the 10:30 am Mass 
May 16 -  Exposition – 7:30 – 9:00 pm in the Church 
May 20 –  60’s Dance sponsored by the Knights of Columbus 
May 23 -  Exposition – 7:30 – 9:00 pm in the Church 
May 24 - Potluck Luncheon – 12:00 pm in the Large Meeting Room 
May 28 –  Anniversary Mass at 10:30 am 
May 29 –  Office Closed for Memorial Day 
May 30— Exposition – 7:30 – 9:00 pm in the Church 

“Know Your Rights” 

 Workshops 

With the recent ICE raids, the Immigration Program 
at Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Santa Rosa is 
providing the “Know about your rights” workshop. If 
you would like to know what the rights of the 
undocumented are and how your family can prepare, 

it is very important for you to attend one of the workshops.  
 
When:  Every Wednesday 
Where:  987 Airway Court, Santa Rosa CA 95403 
Time:   7:00 PM 

Free Legal Services to renew DACA and to apply for Citizenship. 
Catholic Charities is providing FREE legal service for DACA renewals and 
Citizenship application!  
Call today to schedule an appointment: 



 

 

Publication Date Cover these Sundays Due Dates 

May 7 May 7 & 14 May 2 

May 21 May 21 & 28 May 16 

June 4 June 4 & 11 May 30 

June 18 June 18 & 25 June 13 

 
The summer issues of the Church bulletin will be published every 
two weeks beginning with the May 7, 2017, issue.  
 
If you have information of interest to parishioners that you would 
like published in a particular bulletin, you may submit this 
information by Word attachment to stelizseton@sbcglobal.net  
before the due dates listed below.  

Publication in the bulletin of items of interest to 
parishioners will be at the discretion of the pastor. 

Senior Youth Group  
 

May 7 – Final Meeting 
-       NO Dismissal 
There will be no dismissal 
for Children’s Liturgy at 
the 10:30 am Mass on 
Sunday April 30. 

We need Greeters for 8:30 am 
and the 10:30 am Masses 



 

 

Join us as we pray the Holy Rosary 
every 13th of the month  

in honor of the 100th year celebration of  
Our Blessed Mother’s apparition in Fatima. 

 
Saturday, May 13, 2017 at 2 p.m. 

Tuesday, June 13 at 7:50 a.m.  
(before the 8:30 a.m. Mass) 

Thursday, July 13 at 7:50 a.m.  
(before the 8:30 a.m. Mass) 

Sunday, August 13 after the 10:30 a.m. Mass 
Wednesday, Sept. 13 a5 7:50 a.m. (before the 

8:30 a.m. Mass) 
Friday, October 13 at 7:50 a.m. (before the 

8:30 a.m. Mass) 
 

One of Our Lady’s requests in Fatima is to pray the Rosary 
 each day to obtain world peace.  

We hope you can join us! 

100th Year Celebration of Fatima 
“Children Wanted” 

May 14, Mother’s Day 
10:30 a.m. Mass 

 
One practice on May 9 from 3:30 until 4:30 

p.m.  
 

Our parish will have a May Crowning of our Blessed 
Mother Mary on Mother’s Day (May 14) at the 
10:30 a.m. Mass. We would like as many children 
as possible to participate. There will be one practice on May 9 from 3:30 
until 4:30 p.m. If your child would like to participate, please contact Evelyn 
Estrella by phone, text, or email at (707) 228-5746, evelyn.z.estrella@gmail.com 
as the count of children is necessary to make arrangements for the celebration. 



 

 

 CHARLIE BAKER     CHARLIE BAKER    CHARLIE BAKER 

ST ELIZABETH SETON SOCK HOP 

LET’S DANCE!!! TO 50’S AND 60’S 
AND COUNTRY MUSIC 

CLASSIC CARS ON DISPLAY  

4 P.M. TO  7 P.M. 

SPONSERED BY THE KNIGHTS 
OF COLUMBUS 9090 

WHERE: ST ELIZABETH SETON 
CHURCH HALL, 4495  SNYDER LANE,  ROHNERT PARK 

WHEN: SATURDAY MAY 20, 2017 RSVP BY MAY 12, 2017 

TIME: DOORS OPEN AT 6:00  HOT DOGS AT 6:15 ?? 

DANCING : 7P.M. UNTIL 11:00 P.M. OR YOU DROP 

FOOD: HOT DOGS, POTATO SALAD , BEANS, CHIPS AND DESSERT 

BEVERAGE TICKETS WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR PURCHASE 

SINGLE $15.00 OR COUPLE $25.00 

TICKETS BY CALLING OR AT THE DOOR 

CONTACTS: 

PARISH HALL 707-585-3708 

LINDA MARLATT 707-771-0003 

RON CIARASSO 707-529-8063 

RICHARD KRONA  707-494-1566 

BILL VAN VALKENBURG 707-292-1966 

 

LET YOUR HAIR DOWN AND LET THE 
GOOD TIMES ROLL 



 

 

Catholic Cursillo Movement 

Want a Catholic friend? 

Come join us. Develop friendships, enjoy 
singing and fellowship, hear how other 
Catholics are living their life of holiness 
and pray as a group before the Blessed 
Sacrament.  Fellowship gatherings of 
Catholics are held twice a month in Santa Rosa and Rohnert Park.  
Catholic Cursillo is a movement within the Catholic Church based on 
friendship.  We would love to be your friend. Find the time, date and 
location that best suits your schedule. 

The May dates are  
Wednesday May 3 –6 - 8 pm -  St. Eugene’s, Santa Rosa 

Saturday  May 20 -2-4 pm -  St. Elizabeth Seton, Rohnert Park 

 

The next Catholic Cursillo women’s weekend is scheduled for  
July 20-23 at the Angela Center 

Catholic Charities 
 
 
JOB ANNOUNCEMENT: On-Call Site Specialist, Nightingale 
Respite Program in Napa 
 
Visit our website at www.srcharities.org/employment for 
additional information about this position and other exciting 
opportunities at Catholic Charities.  
 
An application can be found at www.srcharities.org/employment  
We look forward to receiving your completed application resume 
and cover letter  



 

 

        April 29, 2017 
Letter From the Bishop: 
 
My Dear People of God: 
 
 Four out of every ten dioceses in the 
United States struggle financially to offer 
their people basic pastoral care or to 
provide priestly formation and lay 
ministry training.  The Catholic Church of 
the United States takes up an annual 
collection so that designated grants may 
be offered to these Dioceses.  The millions of Catholics who live in these places, 
called Home Mission Dioceses, rely on generous support from the Catholic 
Home Missions Appeal.  This collection is especially significant for us since 
we are among those Dioceses which receive very generous grants for our 
Diocesan work.  Thus, when we help the Catholic Home Missions Appeal 
we are truly helping ourselves.   
 
 In rural Dioceses, ours included, priests or deacons often travel hundreds of 
miles to provide Mass or Sacraments for parishioners in far flung parishes. As 
we know from our own experience, some communities are too small to justify a 
resident priest and yet there is still a need for the services of a priest. When 
Dioceses in the US are not able to meet the financial demands involved they can 
and do turn to the Committee for Home Missions for assistance. 
 
 With the help of your gift next weekend, May6thand 7th, to the Catholic 
Home Missions Appeal, the Bishops Committee for Home Missions can 
continue to provide the means necessary to continue pastoral outreach in Home 
Mission Dioceses.  Please be generous to this year’s Appeal and help to 
strengthen the Church at home. Your support truly does make a 
difference.  Thank you. 
 
 Asking every good grace and blessing of God upon you and your families, I 
am 
 

       Sincerely Yours in Christ Jesus, 

         

       The Most Reverend Robert F. Vasa 



 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
MAY 2– 7, 2017  

Saturday  April 29, 2017  5:00 p.m.  Jose Tingday, Dec.  

Sunday   April 30, 2017  8:30 a.m.  Christa Reiger, Int.  

Sunday  April 30, 2017   10:30 a.m.   Pro Populo  

Friday   April 28, 2017  8:30 a.m.  John Richardson, Dec.  

Thursday  April 27, 2017  8:30 a.m.  Bridget Lynch, Dec  

Wednesday  April 26, 2017  8:30 a.m.  Jeanette Hinton, Dec.   

Tuesday  April 25, 2017  8:30 a.m.  Patrick Gaffney, Dec.  

St. Vincent de Paul High School 
 

Our Shadow Program gives current 8th graders or transfer students a 
chance to spend a typical day on campus and attend classes with a St. 
Vincent Ambassador. Please register at svhs-pet.org/mustangforaday. 
We are now accepting applications. You may call 763-1032, ext. 113 for 
more information or email cyarger@svhs-pet.org. 
  
St. Vincent de Paul High School is a Catholic coeducational college 
preparatory high school. For the past 10 years more than 95% of our 
graduating class has matriculated to college. The class of 2016 earned 
over $ 3.2 million in scholarships and grants. On average, 70% of our 
students participate in sports at least once in their high school 

St. Vincent de Paul Elementary 
 
St. Vincent de Paul Elementary School invites you to please call the 
school to schedule appointment for a tour.  Scholarships are 
available for families who need assistance.  Please call 762-6426 for 
more information or visit our website: SVELEM.org. 
If you would like to learn more about St. Vincent de Paul 
Elementary please visit our website www.svelem.org or call for a 
tour 707-762-6426.  



 

 

CRESTVIEW RCFE 
A HOME FOR THE 

ELDERLY 
HELEN S. ALMONTE 

RN, MSN RCFE  
ADMINISTRATOR 

1328 CRESTVIEW COURT 
SANTA ROSA, CA 95403 

PHONE/FAX 707.542.0457 
helen_almonte19@yahoo.com  

LICENSE NO. 496803389 
 

CALLED TO BE FAITHFUL 
STEWARDS OF THE LORD’S 

BLESSINGS 
  

Plate: 
 April 22 &23                     $2,730.00  
  

Thank You!  
Please Remember St. 

Elizabeth Seton in your Will 
and Living Trust 

YOUR AD COULD BE PLACED 
HERE!!  For more info, contact the 

Parish Office at 585-3708. 

FOURTH		SUNDAY	OF	EASTER	
ACTS	2:	14A	,		36‐41	
1	PETER	2:	20B‐25	
JUNE	10:	1‐10	

St. Rose School 
 
St. Rose School Tours are held the first Wednesday of every month at 
9:00am or by appointment. Join the School Principal to peek into the 
classrooms, watch the students learn, and hear about curriculum and 
programs in detail.  Please call the school office at 545-0379 to arrange 
your tour.  All are welcome. 
Visit us online at strosecatholicschool.org 
Located in the north part of Santa Rosa adjacent to Cardinal Newman 
High School.  






